
 

 

Timber Ridge Presbyterian Women 

February 5, 2019 

 

Our meeting was held at the home of our hostess, Zelma Edmondson. There were seven 

women in attendance. They were: Ruth Burkey, Beth Morrell, Eleanor Lowery, Judy 

Hinkle, Bobbie Jo Barrett, Zelma Edmondson, and Marilyn Brumley. 

 

Everyone enjoyed the lovely refreshments which Zelma and Hannah had prepared upon 

arrival. Our moderator Ruth Burkey thanked Zelma for having us into her home and 

announcements and prayer requests were voiced. Ruth led us in prayer and we read our 

Purpose in unison. There was no Mission Interpretation. Beth led the discussion of our 

second lesson entitled God with Us in Our Uncertainty. We concluded our study with 

prayer. 

 

Our business meeting began with the reading of the minutes from our January meeting 

which were approved as read. The treasurer reported a corrected balance of $320.15 at 

the end of the year (there was a $5 end of the year statement charge) and our current 

balance of $70.15. Pledges for the year were taken up with our offering. 

 

Marilyn shared correspondence from Medical Benevolence stating that we had helped 

500,000 people to receive medical care in 2018 and also helped in the birth of 10,000 

healthy babies! 

 

Old business: The congregation’s donations for Sunset Gap have been picked up!! 

New business: Bobbie Jo has volunteered to update our contact list as she likes to work 

with spreadsheets!  

 

We are adding two communion celebrations to our list: Ash Wednesday on March 6th 

will be set up by Marilyn and Easter Sunday April 21st will be set up by Beth Morrell. If 

the Maundy Thursday service is held at our church on April 18th Marilyn has volunteered 

to prepare for that as well. 

 

Our mission projects for this month were the Opportunity House and Ethan Self’s 

commissary fund. The motion made by Beth that we send $250 to Opportunity House 

was given a second by Judy, all were in favor. Ellie motioned that we send $250 to 

Ethan’s commissary fund, that motion was seconded by Marilyn and all were in favor. 

 

Having no further business, we concluded our meeting with the Mizpah Benediction. 

 

Our next meeting will be at the home of Beth Morrell on March 4th. Ruth will have the 

Mission Interpretation and Marilyn will lead the third lesson of our Bible study. 

Communion will be prepared by LeeAnne on March 3rd and by Marilyn on March 6th. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Beth Morrell, Secretary 


